Newsletter of the Old-Brule Heritage Society, Inc. ©2011 Founded in 1998 to Preserve and Share the History and Heritage of the Old-Brule Region.

### Volume XIII, Issue 4

### **BOARD OF DIRECTORS**

August 3, 2011

Shirley Kankas Umolac, Lake Nebag., Pres. Earl Granroth, Lakeside, 1st V. P. Vacant, 2nd V. P. Lila Ronn, Lakeside, Secretary Ron Hendrickson, Parkland, Treasurer Alice Christensen, Amnicon Karin Colby, Maple Ina Erickson, Superior Mary Ann Gronquist, Parkland Audrey Hakkila, Poplar Nancy Wiitala, Superior Eddie Walman, Maple, Alternate

### THE OLD-BRULE HERITAGE SOCIETY ANNUAL MEETING

Sat. August 13, 2011, 12:00 noon, at the Amnicon Falls State Park "Pavilion"

(Rain or shine) (State Park permits required)

Picnic lunch, "Bratwurst"; coffee and water will be provided. Please bring a dish to pass. A short business meeting will follow the meal. Thanks to all who provide refreshments to share.

All members and guests are welcome!

### FROM OUR PRESIDENT:

This is haying season, the time of year when the local hayfields, full of grasses, clovers and later alfalfas, were at the right stage of maturity to make the perfect cured hay or feed, which filled the bellies of cattle all winter long.

There was a lot of truth to the old saying that you must "make hay while the sun shines." To be expected, farmers have always faced at this critical time the uncertainty of the weather and the possibility of equipment breakdown.

Every member of the 1950 farm family had a job to do in haying season, including me. The days were long in the field, only interrupted by chores and milking-time. It was hot, dry and dusty. You never forget the itch of hay chaff down your sweaty neck from throwing hay on a pitchfork over your head to the load. A deep cleansing evening sauna bath provided relief.

The hay was cut with a sickle bar mower, and a side delivery rake put the hay into windrows. After a suitable drying time in the field a loose hay loader was used to get the hay up on the wagon. With shorter hay a set of ropes or slings was placed on the empty wagon prior to filling so when it came time to unload, a set of hooks was lowered to the sling ends from a trolley below the ridgepole in the hay loft that lifted the massive load to the barn's peak where a trip rope released the hay after it was rolled to the selected spot in the haymow. (An alternative to this with longer hay was the double barbed hayfork driven into the pile on the wagon and lifted and the hay released in like fashion to the rope slings.) I drove the John Deere tricycle-model tractor from the back door about 100 feet across the barnyard to make the lift, and then backed it down for the next hoist of hay. I was probably ten or twelve years old, spending summers at my grandparents' home in the Town of Maple.

Today, changes keep coming. For many years (and even today) on some farms hay was pressed into square bales, weighing from 70 to 100 pounds. Now bales can be big round rolls that are sometimes even wrapped in white plastic, some weighing close to a ton and more, handled with expensive heavy equipment. However they get their hay in, our hats go off to those still in the tough farming business.

Happy haying,

**President Shirley** 

### 1998 to 2005, 2006 to 2011 LOCAL HISTORY PHOTO CALENDARS FOR SALE.

The Brule History Research Group, organized in 1995, produced its eighth and final calendar in 2005 with pictures of Brule's past. Proceeds of these annual calendar sales since 1998, when the first one was produced, are being used for the publication of the history of Brule, to be completed very soon. Limited numbers of their 2005 calendar and earlier issues are still available. Please contact Janet Follis, P.O. Box 114, Brule, WI 54820, (715) 372-4948.

The 2011 Old-Brule Heritage Society History Photo Calendars are available at \$7.00 each. Other earlier OBHS calendars are also available at \$5.00 (2006 - 2009) & 2010 at \$6.00 in limited numbers. Poplar Hardware is also carrying them. An e-mail address for more info: <a href="mailto:musketeer6@cheqnet.net">musketeer6@cheqnet.net</a>, and phone: 715-363-2549, or check our Web site at <a href="www.oldbrule.org">www.oldbrule.org</a>. Shipping and handling costs are \$3.50 each.

# OPINIONS EXPRESSED IN THE *OBHS NEWS* ARE THOSE OF THE WRITERS ALONE AND ARE NOT INTENDED TO REPRESENT OFFICIAL POSITIONS OF THE O-BHS ORGANIZATION.

### ARCHIVES/COLLECTIONS COMMITTEE.

The Archives Committee would welcome other volunteers to help us in this important part of the OBHS mission. Our continuing project is learning to use the computer in support of our work, scanning and interpreting documents and photos, storing records and creating databases. Our thanks to our loyal committee members and donors, and to the Town of Maple for archive space. If you enjoy exacting work please join us at 1 p.m. at the Pellmans' some Monday afternoon. The next formal meeting after a summer break will be on August 8, 2011. Please call 714-363-2549 to confirm meeting time and place.

### **Unapproved GENERAL MEETING MINUTES OLD-BRULE HERITAGE SOCIETY, Inc.**

Lakeside Town Hall, June 16, 2011

**CALL TO ORDER:** President Shirley Umolac called the meeting to order at 6:20 p.m.

**MINUTES:** Alice moved to accept the minutes, published in the June *OBHS News*, of the General Meeting held on Wednesday, April 13, 2011 at the Poplar Village Hall. Following a second by Hope, the minutes were approved.

**TREASURER'S REPORT:** Ron reported the following balances at the National Bank of Commerce in Poplar, effective May 31, 2011: Checking Account – \$ 2,244.95; Certificate of Deposit #1 -- \$5,669.29; and Certificate of Deposit #2 -- \$ 5,160.36. Earl moved to approve this report; Marion seconded the motion which was passed.

### **OLD BUSINESS:**

### **Davidson Windmill Report:**

### **Grounds:**

**Sidewalk:** Ron reported that six additional pavers will be picked up tomorrow.

**Biffy:** A sign will be placed on the biffy: "Hyysikkä".

**Taylor's Bridge Move:** Ron reported that he delivered a \$550.00 check to the Douglas County Zoning office yesterday for our bridge and building project.

\$ 450.00 of this amount is a fee for a variance request, needed because it is believed that the bridge will fall within the 66 foot setback. Ron is close to completing this form which will need Shirley's signature before it is submitted by June 29, 2011. The zoning committee will act on this request in July. Then they will send a committee out to the site to check those existing hindrances that require the variance. Ron thought that the request would be approved; it wouldn't influence traffic flow or the neighborhood. He will see if Mr. Woodhull is still interested in moving the bridge intact and setting it in place. We would need to stake out its exact location. The bridge will be wheelchair accessible.

**Eskolin House-Awning Addition:** We are in a reevaluation stage right now. Ron and Dennis have discussed some new ideas for this project. Hope said that everyone needs to be involved in the decision.

**Mowing:** Jackie Pank and Ron & his grandson cut the lawn on Wednesday. Currently, OBHS pays \$50 for this service; some members questioned whether this was an adequate compensation. Ron said the area by the flagpole is a little rough on machinery. A few places could be improved, possibly by hauling in some sand.

Shirley has a power mower that she could donate. Ron thought that it could be used in some places for trimming. Gary said he might be available to mow on Saturdays if he had a mower. Mary Ann has raked rocks off the lawn.

**Mill Merchandise**: All merchandise will be on sale at both the Eskolin House and the Lakeside Town Hall during the Midsummer activities.

**Archives:** The group is scheduled to resume its activities on July 11, after Jim returns from his vacation.

**Publicity/Advertising:** Mary Ann has submitted articles about our midsummer activities to many area newspapers.

Pollari Memorial Gift Committee: No report.

**Old-Brule Heritage Society Scholarship Committee**: Logan Tuura, son of Randy and Shirley Tuura of Brule, is the recipient of the 2011 OBHS Scholarship.

**Monticello School:** Lila reported that Ruth Erkkila would like to hear from OBHS soon regarding our intentions for this building. If we do not pursue the project soon, she may offer it to the Lakeside Fire Department for their use. Dennis noted that this school is the only one of its type remaining in the area. At the September 10, 2010, meeting, the OBHS Board decided to place a heavy tarp on the roof providing temporary protection, but nothing has been done to date. Dennis said that the tarp would cost about \$100. Dennis and Jim are asked to provide a report to the Board at their next meeting.

**Next Board Meeting:** It was decided that the next Board meeting will be held on Tuesday, July 12, at 11:00a.m. at the Eskolin House, to coincide with the Bike Northwoods Stop. [Because of member conflicts, it was decided later to hold the Board Meeting at its usual date and time: Wednesday, July 13, 2011.]

**Bike Northwoods Stop:** About 300 cyclists have registered to participate in this event. Other area stops include Amnicon Falls and Lakeside Baptist Church. Some of the riders will visit all three sites; others will stop at only a couple. We expect them at the Windmill between 1:00 and 3:00 p.m. on Tuesday, July 12. Because cyclists will be stopping at Amnicon Falls first, Shirley will contact Park Ranger Bill Eldred to suggest they provide the main course. We would serve dessert. (Bike Northwoods compensates us for our hospitality.) Mary Ann distributed a sign-up sheet for members to volunteer to help plan and prepare this event and the three open houses scheduled this summer.

**Next General Meeting:** After discussion, Alice moved that OBHS hold its Annual Meeting on Saturday, August 13, at the Amnicon Falls State Park. Irene P. seconded the motion; it was approved. We will have our picnic beginning at 12:00 noon. The program is yet to be determined. Shirley will reserve the pavilion.

### **NEW BUSINESS:**

**Scandinavian Dinner:** Alice stated a need for a lot of help. Tomorrow, Friday, June 17, we will open the Lakeside Town Hall doors at 8:30. Workers should come with their knives, colander, and cutting boards. They could also bring ice to cool the mojakka quickly before refrigeration.

Earl will place displays on the dinner tables as soon as they are ready.

The dinner will be served from 11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. on Saturday, June 18.

**Memorial Service:** The dedication of the new memorial tree will be made shortly after 2:00 p.m. on Saturday. Shirley asked Earl to lead the prayer. The Japanese lilac has already been planted and protected with a wire fence. Because no tree was planted last year, OBHS will need to review our newsletters for the past two years to obtain an accurate and complete list of names.

**ADJOURNMENT:** Marion moved to adjourn the meeting, followed by a second from Alice. The meeting was adjourned at 7:12 p.m. [Following the meeting, members set up the tables for Saturday's dinner.]

Respectfully submitted, Lila M. Ronn, Secretary

### FUND-RAISING MERCHANDISE FOR SALE

The Society has available regional history magnets, plus Davidson Windmill memorabilia: mugs, caps, tee shirts and sweat shirts for sale. Early issue magnets are going for \$1 each, or 6 for \$5.00, proceeds to our general fund. The Windmill mugs are \$4, new stock caps, \$12, and tee shirts, any size, \$10, all proceeds going into the Windmill Fund. Sweat shirts are on sale. SEE OUR WEB SITE (www.oldbrule.org) FOR CURRENT SALE ITEMS AND PRICES. Our new yests are for sale for \$24.00.

Available also are copies of a David Noah Seis photograph of the mill. This image comes in three sizes: 4 by 5 inches, 5 by 7 inches, and 8 ½ by 11 inches. The smaller reproductions can also be used as post cards as each has a brief historical description on half of its reverse side. Prices are \$1.00, \$2.00 and the largest one which has no printing on it \$3.00. All are laser reproductions on card stock suitable for framing. Our book, *Wisconsin Far Northwest*, and Nan Wisherd's books, *Pathways* and *Echoes*, and Lakeside's *Sisu and Sauna*, and now Amnicon's History book are available for \$20.00 a copy + \$4.00 shipping. Wisconsin tax is included in all of our prices. Shipping and handling for mugs, caps and tee shirts is a \$3.00 minimum. All items are also available for purchase at our meetings or by contacting an O-BHS member. Our new book, *Davidson Windmill History* by Jim Pellman and Gene Davidson is now available for \$8.00 (+\$2.00 shipping).

## **Unapproved BOARD MEETING MINUTES OLD-BRULE HERITAGE SOCIETY, INC.**

Eskolin House, Town of Lakeside, July 13. 2011

Members Present: President Shirley Umolac, 1<sup>st</sup> Vice-President Earl Granroth, Treasurer Ron Hendrickson, Secretary Lila Ronn, Alice Christensen, Karin Colby, Mary Ann Gronquist, Audrey Hakkila, Eddie Walman, and Nancy Wiitala.

**CALL TO ORDER:** President Shirley Umolac called the meeting to order at 2:20 p.m.

**MINUTES:** Ron moved to accept the minutes of the previous board meeting held on May 11, 2011 at the Eskolin House. These minutes were printed in the 6/1/11 edition of *OBHS News*. Following a second by Alice, the minutes were approved.

**TREASURER'S REPORT:** Ron reported the following balances at the National Bank of Commerce in Poplar effective June 30, 2011; Checking -- \$2,244.37; Certificate of Deposit #1-- \$5,669.29; and Certificate of Deposit #2 -- \$5,186.10. Audrey moved, and Karin seconded the motion, to accept this report. The motion passed.

### **OLD BUSINESS:**

### **Davidson Windmill Committee Report:**

**Bike Northwoods Stop on July 12:** Ron deposited proceeds from their visit yesterday which totaled close to \$100, including purchased food and donations. The Bike Northwoods brochure listed us as a water stop only; signs indicating that food was served may have brought us more business. If we sponsor further visits from this group, we need to closely check their departure time to determine if snack

food only would be sufficient. Shirley will return unused supplies to Sam's Club tomorrow; prepared food will be frozen and used later, along with extra supplies.

**Grounds:** Paul Colby, Jack Pank, and Ron and his grandson were all involved in mowing the lawn last week. Shirley has donated a push-type mower which can be used in certain areas. Ron and Jack will continue to provide mowing services this summer.

The Board discussed the concern brought up at the General Meeting last month that our payment for mowing services may not be adequate. Alice moved that we increase the compensation from \$50 to \$75 per mowing; if multiple parties are involved, they will split the payment. After a second by Nancy, the motion was passed.

Ron will call Roger Colby for estimate to smooth rough areas.

While the lawn looks fairly good, the area around and inside the link fence needs improvement. The use of Round-up around the link fence was discussed. The area inside the fence is bumpy. After discussion, Mary Ann made a motion that we purchase landscape fabric for this area which will be covered with 1-1/2 inch river rock. Following a second by Eddie, the motion passed.

Ron will place a steel donation box inside the fence which will be bolted to a pole. Earl made a motion, seconded by Ron, to purchase a small sign thanking contributors and indicating that donations will be used to help maintain the site. The motion passed.

**Pavers:** Ron has replaced a few. Maintenance information is in a blue ring binder in the Eskolin House. Jim has an updated form which will be emailed to Ron.

Taylor's Bridge/Eskolin House Addition: Ron and Shirley will be attending a Douglas County Zoning meeting at 9:00 a.m. on July 27, when our request for a variance will be considered. Our request is twofold: (1.) to place an historic bridge within the 66-foot minimum setback from the state highway right-of-way; and (2.) to construct an addition to the historic cabin with the minimum setback of the rear lot line. Regarding the construction, we want to be able to provide more room for people and room for displaying artifacts germane to the site. We also will need to provide protection from the elements on the front of the building. If the variance is approved, we would have the flexibility to consider various options for the construction which will accomplish these three needs.

Ron and Steve Rannenberg discussed whether OBHS, as a non-profit organization, could seek a waiver for the \$450.00 application fee for the variance request.

Earl moved that we address the Douglas County Board seeking this waiver. Following a second by Alice, the motion was passed. We would need to get on their agenda. Earl agreed to lead this effort.

Ron plans to contact Mr. Woodhull. Ron has placed 2 x 4s on our site indicating how the bridge will sit. The front of the bridge will line up to the sidewalk, creating a "Y". It will go over the culvert. The bridge will be moved intact. A one-time permit from the Town of Lakeside to move the bridge on 22 will be needed, as well as a state permit for the move on Highway 13.

**Publicity/Advertising:** Mary Ann reported that we are out of flyers. She suggested that new ones be printed on a different paper that will stay flat. It was decided that we design a new three-page flyer, editing existing information, allowing us to add information about the Eskolin House. Alice will provide a write-up. Once the Taylor's Bridge is set in place, information about it will also need to be added. Silver-Tonsberg published our last brochure. A decision about this flyer will need to be made at the next meeting.

**Monticello School:** Jim and Dennis Hill have covered the roof of the Monticello School with an ultraviolet light stabilized building wrap. Dennis milled lath for the job and brought nails and 1x4 boards. Jim provided a few pounds of torx screws, ladders and safeway scaffolding. They intend to add some remaining membrane to the west face of the building for added protection.

**Archives:** This committee has resumed their regular meeting schedule. The next meeting will be held on July 25.

**Open House Events:** The next Open House is scheduled July 16 from 10.00 a.m. -3:00 p.m. Ron and Jack will provide tours; Shirley and Lila will be in the Eskolin House. The following open house will be

August 20<sup>th</sup>, with Mary Ann and Shirley scheduled in the Eskolin House; on September 17<sup>th</sup>, Dennis and Arlene Hill will be hosts. Ron and Jack will arrange for tour directors. Jim Pellman may be available to assist.

**Annual Meeting:** Our Annual Meeting will be held in the pavilion at the Amnicon Falls State Park on Saturday, August 13, 2011, rain or shine, beginning with a picnic at 12:00 noon. Brats, chips, and beverages (water and coffee) will be provided. Please bring a dish to share. Remember that parking stickers are required to enter the park.

### **NEW BUSINESS:**

**Nominating Committee:** The following board members will need to be replaced for the 2011-2013 term: Mary Ann Gronquist and Shirley Umolac, who have completed two 2-year terms; Ina Erickson who has completed one 2-year term but will not be available for a second term; and Harry Wester, who has resigned from his position. Audrey Hakkila, Ron Hendrickson, Lila Ronn, Nancy Wiitala, and Eddie Walman are entering the 2<sup>nd</sup> year of their second term. Alice Christensen and Earl Granroth are entering their 2<sup>nd</sup> year of their first term. Karin Colby has completed her first two-year term and has agreed to a second term of two years. The committee responsible for nominating candidates for election as new board members at the Annual Meeting includes Mary Ann and Shirley. Anyone interested in being a Board Member for the next two-year term should contact Shirley Umolac.

**Tour Bus Visit**: The Superior Chamber of Commerce has contacted OBHS with an interest in having a tour bus visit our Windmill/Eskolin House site on Tuesday, July 26, at approximately 4:00- 4:30 p.m. Shirley has responded positively to their request, but, as of yet, has not received any reply. If this visit takes place, we will need to modify our tour to accommodate the group. Nancy and Alice will staff the Eskolin House; Ron and Jack will provide the tours. A free-will donation will be set up.

**Website**: Earl received a request for a photo of Esther Bryden from Charles Bryden, a great-grandson, in California. Esther's family immigrated to the Brule area around 1884, but moved to Washington in 1904. Gerry Fechtelkotter made a print of an old photograph which includes Esther and school classmates which Earl will email to Mr. Bryden.

Earl presented an invoice format to be used in this and future situations. Each invoice would be numbered and dated. There would be two charges listed: (1.) a specific description of what is to be mailed or emailed and its cost, and (2.) a shipping and handling fee. These two charges would be totaled. Below the total on the invoice, there would be a suggested donation. For example, in the situation described above, the 8 x 10 print would cost \$3.00 and the shipping and handling fee would be \$3.50. Below the \$6.50 total, a suggested donation is listed as \$10.00. The invoice would also indicate that the photograph is the property of *Old-Brule Heritage Society, Inc.* and can be used for private use only.

Lila made a motion that we use the format Earl presented above when we respond to requests for written and/or photographic materials. When requesters send in donations, we can avoid sales tax. After a second by Audrey, the motion passed. Thanks, Earl, for your continued work in maintaining the website and for your care and dedication to responding to requests such as this one.

**Role Clarification**: Earl has asked the board to clarify his responsibilities as they relate to our website. The board also needs to complete their work on officer job descriptions, to update committee membership lists, and to clarify Jim's responsibilities.

**ADJOURNMENT:** Audrey made a motion, seconded by Alice, to adjourn the meeting. The meeting was adjourned at 4:20 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Laila M. Ronn, Secretary

### Area Gistory:

No. 79

The following text and image are from our 2011 OBHS History Calendar.

### 8. August: The Old Bennett Catholic Church, Built 1906.

As far back as the early 1900s the Roman Catholic settlers in the Bennett region attended Mass and received Sacraments at the church in Solon Springs. Wanting a church of their own the parishioners met on April 23, 1905 and established the mission of St. Benedict. The site for the church was donated by Richard Bennett and construction began in the spring of 1906, the location being north and west of the Presbyterian Church in the downtown area. In 1946 the Bennett School burned and the students had temporary classrooms in this old building and in the Presbyterian Church until a new school was built the



following year. Because of the influx of new Catholic immigrants from Superior and the surrounding area a new church was proposed with groundbreaking held on September 19, 1965. The structure was dedicated on August 21, 1966, but has since been abandoned as a church and now serves as the Bennett Town Hall located on the corner of Highway 53 and County Road L. *Town of Bennett 1976 Bicentennial History collection*.

### - NOTICES -

**THANK YOUS & RECOGNITIONS:** Belatedly to **Bear Shoes Works**, 801 Tower Avenue, Superior, for repairing at no charge our large American flag flown at the Davidson Windmill site.

CONGRATULATIONS: To Cindy (Pellman) Crider on her retirement after a long career in school counseling. OUR SYMPATHY: To family and friends of the many who have recently passed away: Robert Edward Gustafson, 81, Lake Nebagamon, July 27, 2011, at Hospice Home of Hope in Fond du Lac, Wis. Former band and music teacher in the Maple School District; Betty J. (Freeby) Reinert, 72, Poplar, July 27; John Allan Kunz, 56, of Duluth, a psychotherapist, formerly of Sarona, Wis., co-author of Transformational Reminiscence: Life Story Work, July 23; OBHS Member Raymond D. Sundet, 84, of Wentworth & Superior, at home, July 19; Lawrence "Pete" Lundeen Jr., 73, Poplar in Golden Living Center of Superior July 18; Helen E. (Johnson) Blomquist, 96, Brule & Superior July 15, in Essentia Health, St. Mary's, Duluth; Leona (Edquist) Ronn, 81, lifelong Poplar area resident July 14; Harry Lloyd "Hal" Colborn, 60, of Poplar, July, 11, in St. Luke's Hospital, Duluth, due to an ATV accident; Joseph O. Moran, 69, Iron River, June 26; Everett G. Peterson Sr., 96, of Onalaska, Wis., July 6; Dora "Ann" Klinge, 73, of Iron River, July 1, of cancer; Gary Reino Lind, 68, of Oulu, July 1; Rudolph William "Putter" Tahtinen Jr., 48, of Poplar, June 26; Mary A. (Winek) Lundeen, 95, longtime Poplar area resident, June 24; Rosemary (Wall Keaough) Lorimor, 88, Wascott, June 24, at Essentia Health in Duluth; Raimo M. Mikkola, 68, of Finnish birth, Oulu, WI, June 24, after a struggle with ALS; Vicky Yrjanainen, 53, Brule, June 24; Donna M. (Droge) Brown, 84, Town of Lakeside, June 20; Rodney R. Olaf, 48, South Range, June 18; William D. Goddard, 80, South Range, June 19; Eugene F. Bonkosky, 78, Superior, June 15, at Villa Marina; OBHS Member Howard C. Christensen, 89, Wentworth & Superior, June 17; Frederick Peterson, 84, (wife LaVerne [Pellinen] Hautla) Superior's first jet pilot died in Harbor Springs, Mich. May 27; Thomas W. Burhans, 79, Poplar, died Thursday, June 9, 2011; Clara Pauline (Nicoletti) Martens, 82, Herbster, Bemidji, Red Wing, Minn., June 2; Glen R. Lindahl, 81, Poplar, May 31, 2011, of Parkinson's disease. May these, our dear friends and neighbors rest in peace.

... and who have we missed or forgotten?

### **RETURN ADDRESS:**

OLD-BRULE HERITAGE SOCIETY, INC.

Post Office Box 24 Maple, WI 54854

Anyone interested in joining the Old-Brule Heritage Society is encouraged to attend any of our meetings and programs. To join they may also contact any member or the Board at the return address below, or our Treasurer, Ron Hendrickson, at the same address. Our annual dues are \$15.00 for individuals, and \$25.00 for families, payable at the annual meeting in August. Higher levels of support are always welcome.

### New Members and Visitors are Always WELCOME!

### CALENDAR.

August 8, Monday, 1 p.m. Archive Committee meeting, Pellmans'.

**August 13**, Saturday, 12 Noon. OBHS Annual Meeting. Amnicon Falls State Park Pavilion. Board meeting to follow: Election of Officers. Rain or shine. Park sticker needed.

August 20, Saturday, 10 a.m. to 3 p.m. Davidson Windmill Monthly Tours.

September 5, Monday. Labor Day.

September 11, Sunday. Grandparents Day.

September 14, Wednesday, 2 p.m. OBHS Board Meeting. Eskolin House.

September 16, Friday. Deadline for contributions to the October OBHS News.

September 17, Saturday, 10 a.m. to 3 p.m. Davidson Windmill Monthly Tours.

October 7-9, Friday - Sunday. Bayfield Apple Festival Weekend Davidson Windmill Tours. Sat. Bake Sale.

October 12, Wednesday. OBHS General Meeting.

### OLD-BRULE HERITAGE SOCIETY WEB SITE ON LINE

The Website Committee has been maintaining our Web site (www.oldbrule.org). Earl Granroth continues to make regular updates, and Jon Winter of Winter Systems in Superior, is our Web host at no charge to us.

Thanks to Earl and Jon.